
 

 

Term 4 Week 6 

                     Black Hill Buzz 
Black Hill Public School 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS 
TERM 4 

Nov / Dec 

Thurs 17 Nov— K-2 Reptile Park 
Excursion 

Fri 18 Nov— Mufti Day 

Wed 23 Nov— Kinder Orientation, 
12:15—2:15pm 

Thurs 24 Nov— School Disco 

Fri 25 Nov— 2023 Leadership 
speeches, 9:00am 

Tues 6 Dec— School Council Meeting, 
6pm & P&C Meeting, 7pm 

Wed 14 Dec— Presentation Evening, 
FGHS, 5:30pm 

Fri 16 Dec— STUDENTS’ LAST DAY 
 OF TERM 4 

 

TERM 1 - 2023 

Jan / Feb / Mar / Apr 

Fri 27 - Mon 30 Jan— Staff 
Development Days. Pupil Free Days 

Tues 31 Jan— Year 1 - Year 6 
commence Term 1, Week 1 

Wed 1 Feb— Kinder commence  
Term 1, Week 1 

 

NOTES & MONEY DUE 

Text/Resources $70— ASAP 

Voluntary contribution Fee $40— ASAP 

408 Black Hill Road, Black Hill NSW 2322  P: 0249 303137  M: 0476 293 214  F: 0249 303105 
E: blackhill-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  -  www.blackhill-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

16 November, 2022 

Term 4 Week 6 

AUSTRALIAN REPTILE PARK 
Kinder, Year 1 and Year 2 are off to the Australian 
Reptile Park, Tomorrow, Thursday 17 November!  
Our bus for the excursion leaves right on 8:30am, so 
please be at school by 8:15am. 
We hope they have the most amazing day!! 

 
MUFTI DAY 

Dress in casual clothes, this Friday 18 November. 
Gold coin donation 

 

SCHOOL DISCO 
Thursday  24  November, 5:00-7:00pm.  
Black and White theme!!  
More info to come… 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL & P&C MEETING 
Tuesday 6 December- School Council Meeting, 6:00pm & P&C Meeting, 
7:00pm 
 

PRESENTATION EVENING 
Wednesday 14 December, 2022. Please arrive at 5:30pm for a 6:00pm 
start. Francis Greenway High School. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

YEAR 6  FAREWELL 
Thursday  8  December 
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KINDER 2023 
ORIENTATION DAYS 

 
Wednesday 23 November 

12:15-2:15pm 

ASSEMBLY 
FRIDAY 18 NOVEMBER  

2:30PM 
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SCHOOL ACTIVITIES AND INFORMATION 

Welcome to Week 6 

Black Hill! 

I hope this 

newsletter finds you 

and your family well. 
  

WATCH OUT! OUR 

NEW 2023 KINDIES 

ARE ABOUT! 
Our 2023 Kindies had 

their second Orientation 

Session today, and 

already we can see what 

a wonderful group of 

students we have 

coming into Black Hill 

next year! The children 

have enjoyed meeting 

their Buddies. Mr Braye 

was very impressed with 

how settled they were, 

participating in lots of 

learning activities, and 

enjoying lunch with our 

other students.  

Our Orientation Program 

concludes next 

Wednesday, but I 

encourage our new 

families to reach out at 

any time if they have any 

questions or concerns. 

  

REPTILE PARK, 

HERE WE COME! 
Tomorrow, our Kinder, 

Year 1 and Year 2 

students are heading off 

to the Australian Reptile 

Park. Mr Braye, Mrs 

Lane, Mrs Youman and 

Mrs Clulow will be 

supervising our students, 

along with quite a few 

parents and 

grandparents who have 

kindly offered to come 

along. Our bus for the 

excursion leaves right on 

8:30am, so please be at 

school by 8:15am, ready 

for what promises to be 

a great day!  

All the animals at the 

Reptile Park will be 

having an early night 

tonight, ready for our 

visit tomorrow.  

A big thank you to Mr 

Braye for his fantastic 

organisation of this 

excursion! 

  

THIS FRIDAY IS 

MUFTI DAY! 
It’s Mufti Day again this 

Friday 18 November, a 

chance for our Year 6 

students to do some 

fundraising and a 

chance for all our 

students to come 

dressed in their “out of 

uniform” casual clothes. 

Please remember to 

wear closed in shoes 

and sun-safe clothes 

(and bring a gold coin to 

support our Year 6’s). 

  

SPECIAL LUNCH 

DAYS 
On Monday, we held the 

first of our Special Lunch 

days for this term.  

Our students certainly 

enjoyed being treated to 

hot dogs, party pies, 

lasagna, sausage rolls 

and mac & cheese!  

A huge shout out to 

Florence, Mia, Catherine 

and Quinn (our Special 

Lunch Committee) who 

did a tremendous job 

organising the lunches, 

along with our fabulous 

helpers – Mr and Mrs 

Odgers, Mrs 

Bellchambers and Mrs 

Fitzgerald. 

We have 2 more Special 

Lunch Days planned for 

Gemma Williamson and 

Miss Hannah Bates 

completing their 

University prac with us. 

Miss Williamson has 

been teaching Year 3/4 

with Mrs Pettersen and 

Miss Bayes has been 

teaching Year 1/2 with 

Mrs Lane and Mrs 

Youman.  

We wish them all the 

very best in their future 

teaching careers.  

  

MORNING AND 

AFTERNOON 

PARKING 
A gentle reminder for us 

all during drop off and 

pick up times. Please 

only park in the 

designated areas 

outside our school when 

dropping off and picking 

up your children, 

remembering to reverse 

in where required. 

Younger siblings must 

stay with you at all times. 

The safety of our 

students, staff and 

families is our priority 

and I ask that we take 

extra care during these 

busy times. Your support 

with this is greatly 

appreciated. 

 

 

 

Wishing you a happy 

rest of the week!  

 

Kylie and Staff  

this term. On Monday 28 

November (Week 8), 

Byron is organising a 

Pizza Lunch Fundraiser, 

in support of the charity, 

Dolly’s Dream .  

Then on Monday 5 

December, our Special 

Lunch Committee will be 

organising another 

special lunch with some 

different foods for our 

children to choose from. 

More information will be 

sent home next week. 

 

DUST OFF THOSE 

DANCING SHOES!!! 
Our Term 4 Disco is 

being held next 

Thursday, 24 November 

from 5:00 – 7:00pm in 

our Cola. The theme for 

our disco is “BLACK and 

WHITE”!  

More info to come... 

  

YEAR 6 2023 

LEADERSHIP 

SPEECHES 
On Friday 25 November, 

our Year 5 students who 

would like to be 

considered for a 

leadership position in 

2023 will be presenting 

their speech in the 

morning. You are invited 

to come along and listen 

to these speeches at 

9:00am. 

Voting will then take 

place later on in the day. 

 

TWO MORE 

WONDERFUL 

TEACHERS IN THE 

MAKING! 
We have been very 

fortunate these last few 

weeks to have Miss 
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P&C NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 
Our P&C are organising a Christmas Raffle, to raise funds for some new seating in our playground.  

We are currently seeking donations to be included within the raffle. If any individuals, businesses or 

families would be interested in making a donation to be included in the raffle (whether this is a product or 

a gift voucher) we would love to hear from you, please reach out to our P&C to discuss further.  

More details are tickets and prices will be coming VERY soon. 

 

UNIFORMS ORDER 
Uniform orders are currently open. Please ensure all orders are placed before Friday 25 November, 

2022. 

 

P&C MEETING 
Our next P&C Meeting has been scheduled for,  

December 6 at 7:00pm. All welcome!! 
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ASSEMBLY REPORT FROM WEEK 4 & 5 

  WEEK 4 WEEK 5 

Mr Braye                
K/1 Awards  

Merit 

Merit 

Merit 

Benji 

Emily 

Ezra 

Dylan 

Donte 

Zen 

    

Mrs Lane &  
Mrs Youman 
1/2 Awards 

Merit 

Merit 

Merit 

Evie 

Maya 

Ryleigh 

Maverick 

Mis 

Cassidy 

    

Mrs Pettersen 
3/4 Awards 

Merit 

Merit 

Merit 

Quinn 

Jack 

Piper 

Kylan 

Catherine 

Mayah 

    

Mrs Lawson  
5/6 Awards 

Merit 

Merit 

Merit 

Liam 

Kobi 

Byron 

Emi 

Sophie 

Lincoln 

    

Principal’s Award   Ethan 

Evie 

Sophie 

Harmony 

POP ONLINE PAYMENTS 
This payment option is available on our school website. 
Access the website https://blackhill-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ and the MAKE A PAYMENT tab at the top of 
the page. 
When you access the MAKE A PAYMENT you must enter: STUDENT’S NAME & DATE OF BIRTH 
Only enter the fields that have an *asterisk beside them. 
 
*Note: Payment Ref  as indicated on our permission note must be quoted. 
If you are paying school fees – just put the Payment Ref – SCHOOL FEES. 
 
Also write your POP receipt number on the signed student permission note if the payment is for 
an activity and return to school. 
 
For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process, please contact the office. 
 

** PLEASE NOTE: P&C PAYMENTS ARE NOT TO BE MADE VIA POP PAYMENTS. 
CASH OR CHEQUE ONLY MADE OUT TO– BLACK HILL PUBLIC SCHOOL P&C ASSOCIATION. 

https://blackhill-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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SCHOOL NEWS 
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REPTILE PARK EXCURSION INFORMATION  

2022 Reptile Park Excursion Information Reminder. 
This Thursday, 17th of November, the K-2 students will be travelling to the Reptile Park in 
Gosford for an excursion. We will be seeing a special show on the day at 10:00am and will 
need to leave the school by 8:30am to make it in time.  

Departure:  All students need to be in the front area of the school by 8:15am to have 
rolls marked. 

The bus will depart no later than 8:30am. 

Return: We will be leaving the Reptile Park at 1:30pm. We expect to arrive back to 
school at approximately 2:30pm (depending on traffic on the way home).  

Uniform:  Students are to wear their school uniform. School hats must be worn at all 
times during the excursion.   Depending on the weather, pack sunscreen, a 
jumper, raincoat, etc. 

Food: Students will NOT be allowed to purchase food. 

 Please pack enough food for recess and lunch & supply enough suitable drinks, 
including water. 

 Remember to pack NUT FREE products please. 

 Students will need to take a small backpack as they will be required to 
carry all of their own belongings all day long. 

Parents:  Parents that are coming on the excursion will be responsible for a small group 
of students on the day. Our expression of interest for the excursion was com-
pleted and we thank all of the parents who offered to help. If you have your 
declaration for volunteers form that was sent home for the excursion, please 
complete and return to the office.  You will also need to   show your photo ID 
to the office. 

Cameras: If your child is going to bring their own camera (mobile phones are not al-
lowed), please ensure they know how to work it and remind them about taking 
care of their own belongings. 

Gift Shop: Students are allowed to go to the gift shop in their small groups. If your child 
is bringing money to the excursion, we ask that they are careful with their be-
longings and keep their money in a safe place in their bag. 

Please try and provide your child/children with a suitable breakfast for a bus trip. 
Toast and juice may sit better than a breakfast of cereal and milk. 

We are looking forward to an exciting day and wish to thank parents for their support. 

Black Hill PS Staff 

14.11.2022 
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SCHOOL NEWS 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 


